
 

 

 

December 2021 

 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 

Well, November turned out to be just as busy as October! We had many meetings (mostly Missions Conferences) in 5 different 

states. Since we set out from California back in September, we have traveled through 26 states and had meetings at churches 

in 10 states (a couple of those were drop-ins). God has been so good to us, and He has taken care of our needs every step 

of the way. He has also blessed us beyond our needs in so many different ways. Indeed, our cup runneth over. 

After flying from Phoenix to South Carolina, we left Charleston in our RV and set off to Durham, North Carolina. We took part 

in an extraordinary Missions Conference at Fellowship Baptist Church. Pastor Rick Finley and all of the church members 

made us feel like family. We also had the pleasure of meeting Dr. Don Sisk, the conference's main speaker. Dr. Sisk started 

the Senri Newtown Baptist Church in Osaka, where we plan to attend when we arrive in Japan! At the end of the conference, 

the church held a "Missionary Christmas," where they gave many gifts to each missionary family. We felt so humbled by and 

so grateful to this church. 

From there, we drove straight to Lakecrest Baptist Church in Waterford, Michigan. Pastor Kevin Dail had been on staff at 

Fellowship Baptist Church for many years, so it felt like our family time just kept going! We also got reunited with the Foust 

and Williams families, with whom we went through FBMI Candidate School! Our time here was full of great fellowship and 

relaxation. This church ALSO held a "Missionary Christmas" and gave us so many gifts. Our children commented that they 

were having the best Christmas of their entire lives this year, and it isn't even Christmas yet!  

With full hearts, we departed Michigan and went to Ohio to be with Mt. Vernon Baptist Temple in Ohio. Pastor Joshua Lehman 

and his wife Missy are old friends we served with while living in Colorado. They welcomed us like family and took such good 

care of us. I got to preach the morning service and present our ministry. Our time together was short but very sweet. 

Afterward, we left to pick up our RV in Durham, North Carolina, and drive back to Charleston, South Carolina, to be with 

Victory Baptist Church again for their Missions Conference! We had a great time with the Mendenhalls again, and the church 

was so sweet to our family. We also got to tour the USS Yorktown aircraft carrier, which fought in World War II against the 

Japanese Navy! Finally, we got to be with Trident Baptist Church in nearby Goose Creek, South Carolina, for their Missions 

Conference. Pastor Eric Tharp and his two brothers, Darren and Russell, sang and preached during the conference. We were 

challenged and encouraged during our stay there. Again, as always, the church was so kind to our family and made us feel 

right at home. We have been so blessed during our journey. 

At last, on November 22, we set off to return to California for Thanksgiving. We made it to Arizona before we started noticing 

a strange vibration in our RV while accelerating. We made it to Mammoth Lake, California, to meet family members for 

Thanksgiving, but the problem was getting progressively worse. On the Saturday night after Thanksgiving on our way back  

home (only two hours away!), the tire of our trailer that pulls our car exploded! We got 

stuck in Carson City, Nevada. My brother and sister-in-law, whom we stayed with, came 

to our rescue. That Sunday, we decided to attend Lighthouse Baptist Church in Reno, 

Nevada. Pastor Randy Ralstin and the church were so kind and helpful. They gave us a



 

very generous love offering, and he even called me up to talk about our ministry. This was completely unexpected but such a 

blessing! We thank God for His people who love and care for others! 

We finally had our RV towed back to the Sacramento, California, area, where we are waiting to hear what needs to be fixed. 

Please pray that we can get our home back on the road as soon as possible. We praise the Lord that our meetings for 

December and most of January are in California! Also, before we left Michigan, we learned that Pastor Meredith Sears of 

Coastal Light Baptist Church in Charleston, South Carolina, and our dear friend, had fallen off of a roof and critically injured 

his back. He lost feeling in his lower body and is currently unable to walk. Please pray that God would perform a miracle! We 

know and believe that He is able! 

For His glory, 

Brendan Morgan 
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